Ponte Vedra High School
SAC Minutes
	February 18, 2025	
Meeting Location: Media Center


Attendance: Fredrik Oberkehr, Molly Collett, Selena Sheffield, John Weinbrenner, Stephanie Itle-Clark, Jason Itle-Clark, Megan Yoder, Elizabeth Paul, Eric Wendell, Aidan Killian, Pam Riley, Mark Procopio

Welcome: 
- Mrs. Collett opened the meeting and asked if the group had any questions or concerns about the minutes from February’s meeting. Nobody did, so Mrs. Collett asked for a motion to approve the February minutes; Eric Wendell made a motion to approve the minutes, and John Weinbrenner seconded that motion. Vote to approve minutes: 100%

15 Fixes PD Hollywood Report:
- Stephanie Itle-Clark provided a summary of what classroom instructional ideas and methodology were discussed at the 15 Fixes PD. Her focus was on modifying summative assessment retakes. After Stephanie, her husband Jason Itle-Clark (math teacher at PVHS), discussed what he took away from the training, which also focused on retake policies. Mainly, using the entire marking period to review standards-based elements, and only ending retake eligibility at the conclusion of the marking period.

Florida Sign Language Teacher’s Association Report: 
- Megan Yoder (PVHS ASL teacher), attended the conference in Orlando where she learned about new ASL-based software (Trueway ASL), an all-digital standards-based ASL curriculum teachers can use as an instructional resource in the classroom. If the district is willing to adopt this interactive program, the ASL teachers would like to begin using Wednesdays at school for labs, where students would complete interactive modules and receive feedback from the digital program. Megan explained how ASL is overdue for a curriculum update (textbooks are outdated), and this program would be an ideal, modern replacement.

Principal’s Update:
- Dr. Oberkehr provided an overview of the 15 Fixes workshop held here at PVHS during the district’s scheduled professional development day. It was determined that PVHS would try and implement 5 official “Fixes” for the 2025-2026 school year. More details on the selected “5” to follow later in the year. Doctor Oberkehr then continued to discuss the potential of an “Intervention Hour” here at PVHS, which is an ideology supported by the 15 Fixes program. Finally, he discussed format changes to the school’s College Fair, where former graduates of said colleges would be on campus to promote & share their past collegiate experiences/knowledge.

Questions:
1) Potential of getting rid of class rank and/or GPA in the future. Dr. Oberkehr explained this decision is made by district officials and is “above his paygrade.”

Meeting Adjournment: Motion to adjourn @ 5:06pm – Mark Procopio, John Weinbrenner

Minutes Recorded & Submitted by Selena Sheffield, Executive Secretary

